
Legislative Fiscal Office  2023 Joint Committee on Ways and Means 

SUBCOMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION 
 

SB 5531 
Psychiatric Security Review Board 

 

To:  Ways and Means Full Committee 
From:  Human Services Subcommittee 
Carrier: Senator Campos 

 

SB 5531 is the budget bill for the Psychiatric Security Review Board. 

 

The Psychiatric Security Review Board, or PSRB, protects the public by ensuring people 

who have a psychiatric illness and/or intellectual disability and have been placed under 

the Board’s jurisdiction as a result of committing a crime receive the necessary support to 

reduce the risk of future dangerous behavior. The Board’s predominant body of work 

involves its statutory jurisdiction over people who have committed a crime and are found 

by a court to be guilty except for insanity and includes overseeing treatment outcomes 

for those committed to the Oregon State Hospital, coordinating treatment for clients who 

are conditionally released from the State Hospital and receive services in the community, 

revoking conditional release as appropriate, and discharging clients from the Board’s 

jurisdiction. 

 

The Human Services Subcommittee approved a budget of $4,536,912 General Fund, and 

13 positions. Budget increases are due to $118,500 as PSRB moves its IT support under 

the Department of Administrative Services and $219,679 for a position to assist the 

agency in onsite IT support and migrating from unsupported legacy systems to those 

supported by the State. 

 

The Human Services Subcommittee recommends SB 5531 be amended by the –1 

amendment and be reported out do pass, as amended. 


